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From the Principal  
CALENDAR 

JUNE 

IS Sport v Arthurs Creek  Fri 2 

PRODUCTION Mon 5 

Bacon & Egg breakfast Thu 8 

Report-writing day-no 

school for students 
Fri 9 

King’s Birthday public holiday Mon 12 

3/4 Magician incursion Tue 13 

School council meeting Tue 13 

Chess tournament Thu 15 

IS Sport(G6) v 

Strathewen/St Andrews 
Fri 16 

G 4/5  WSC Matilda production Fri 16 

SSR  Donate a dollar day Wed 21 

Harry Potter excursion Wed 21 

Grandparents & special 

friends day 

Market day #1 

Thu 22 

IS Sport v Wattle Glen AWAY Fri 23 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 Fri 23 

JULY  

FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 Mon 10 

PARENT-TEACHER 

INTERVIEWS 11am-7pm 

No school for students 

Tue 18 

School council meeting Mon 24 

AUGUST 

Curriculum Day—no 

school for students 
Fri 18 

CONTACT 
US  

Back - Greta, Sienna, Blake, Riley and Archer 

Front - Pia, Audrey, Beth, Luna and Ashton 

Dear families 

SCHOOL CONCERT MONDAY 

The children, parents and staff are all set for our Shrek 
performance next Monday. After numerous rehearsals 
and run throughs the children are well prepared for the 
show. 

Sarah Carruthers has put an outline of final reminders 
together so please check through the details. Infor-
mation includes: supporting your child as a performer, 
the performance day schedule and early bird video pur-
chase information. 

 

NO SCHOOL ASSEMBLY NEXT MONDAY 

Due to the whole school rehearsal we will not be holding 
our school assembly next Monday afternoon. 

 

REPORTING DAY NEXT FRIDAY 9TH JUNE 

Please don’t forget that next Friday is our school report 
writing day. This is one of our School Council approved 
curriculum days. The school is closed for students on 
this day. 

 

NILLUMBIK DIVISION CROSS COUNTRY 

Following our recent Sugarloaf district cross country 
trials, our cross-country team competed at Bundoora on 
Thursday. Well done to all our KG runners and thanks to 
all those parents who transported children to this event. 
Congratulations to Luke O, Harry S, Heidi and Isaac 

who have all qualified for the Regional trials, the next 
level of competition. Go KG! 

 

CAR PARK DROP-OFF ZONE REMINDER 

The use of our Drop-Off Zone is an important safety 
process for our community. This important pedestrian 
safety area is not always being used as it should be.  

Please note the following points: 

The Drop-Off zone has a designated 30 second 
time limit.  

There are two entries and only one exit to our car 
park 

To avoid cars reversing into the car park, drivers 
can only stop parallel to the bollards – please 
note the arrows in the diagram included with 
this week’s Newsletter.  

Children are required to stand behind the bollards 
while waiting to be collected.  

It has also been noted that parents in large four-wheel 
drive vehicles can find it difficult to see small children 
around their cars so the need to limit reversing is very 
important. 

Thankyou for your cooperation in making this potentially 
dangerous operation as safe as it can be for our KG 
students.                           

Thanks again,   

Laurie Murray 


















